
Jan R. Stevens 
52 W Hudson Ave 

Englewood. NJ 07631 

2/14/90 
Mr. Harold Weisberg 
7627 Old Receiver Road 
Frederick, MD 21701 

Dear Harold: 

As you may recall, we spoke once or twice when I was working on 
my article on the "NOVA" assassination show for THE THIRD DECADE. 
I also ordered your "Oswald in new orleans" book at that time. 

I heard that you had triple bypass operation, and just wanted to 
write and say hello, and that I was thinking about you and hoping 
you are recovering and feeling better. my  friend and "mentor" 
Terry Ripmaster has told me that you were doing fine, and that all wentr 
well. I am greatly relieved to hear this, as there are still those of 
us around who are third generatin researchers, and we are all in your 
debt. 

I don't know if you receive the THIRD DECADE journal, but I have since 
had two more articles published in it. One was on the Larry King 
interview with Richard Stolley and Robert MacNeil, both whose prop-
aganda comments were nauseating. I doubt that Stolley has even looked 
at the Zapruder filM since his Esquire piece in the 70's. 	I also 
just did a very lengthy review of the Groden/Livingstone book "HIGH 
TREASON" which was in the November 1989 issue. I am currently wri-
ting a piece on Dr. michael Baden's error-laden JFK assassination chap-
ter in his book, "Unnatural Deaths". 

Nonetheless, I just wanted to ask about you and extend my best wishes 
for your continued recovery. If you get a chance and feel like it, 
I would love to hear from you at some point. 

Also, if it is OK, I may be calling you regarding work I'm doing for 
THIRD DECADE on the new "updated" edition of Anthony Summers book. 
Some of the Veciana material re Phillips/Bishop is somewhat unclear. 

take care and be well. 

Regards, 

-"/ 

Jan R. Stevens 
P.S. Any comments you may have on my TREASOn review or others 
would be great, if the mood strikes. 


